






NATIVITY (ADULT) CHOIR 
The Nativity Adult Choir is ready to start 
another year of leading song at the 8:30 AM 
Mass (2nd and 4th Sundays of the month). 
Rehearsals are on Thursdays from 7:00-8:30 
PM– in the Church. Current and new members 
are invited to attend. Call Mary Kay Koehnke, 
Choir Director (494-3860) for more 
information. 
 

DAVID HELLER RECITAL  
September 30th in Fond du Lac 

Dr. David Heller will present an organ recital 
at 1:30 PM on Sunday, September 30th at 
Church of Our Saviour Lutheran Church, 363 
S. Main Street, Fond du Lac, WI. Dr. Heller's 
visit is in celebration of the 25th Anniversary 
of the installation of the Klaus Becker tracker 
organ. There is also a Hymn Sing featuring 

Dr. Heller on Saturday, September 29th at 7:00 PM. The public 
is invited to both events, with a free will offering being taken. 
A Wisconsin native, Dr. Heller resides in San Antonio, TX, 
where he is on the faculty of Trinity University. He received his 
B.A. from Lawrence University as a student of Miriam Clapp 
Duncan. He received his Masters and Doctoral degrees from 
Eastman School of Music of the University of Rochester. Dr. 
Heller is an active international recitalist and has a number of 
publications to his credit. 
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
The new Fall/Winter schedule is now in the Narthex for those 
who do not have access to the internet. Those online can 
download and print it; a username and password was recently 
sent by email. If you have any questions or concerns contact 
Wayne Efferson, Director of Worship (490-1352, ext. 206) 
or natwe@nativityparish.com. 
 

NEW LIFE CHOIR 
New Life Choir kicked off their new season with a pizza dinner 
on Saturday, September 22nd. The choir is looking for singers 
and instrumentalists from grades 7-12. New Life sings at the 
5:00 PM Mass (once a month) and rehearses on select 
Saturdays prior to their scheduled Masses.  
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RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR 
ADULTS—RCIA 

Would you like to know more about the Catholic 
faith? Are you or someone you know interested in 
converting from another Christian religion? Or 
maybe someone you know has never been 

baptized and is interested in becoming Catholic? RCIA can be 
one way of answering all of the above. Inquiry sessions will 
be held on Tuesdays, from 6:30—8:00 PM (in the Lounge). If 
you or someone you know are interested in learning what the 
RCIA process has to offer, contact Wayne Efferson at  
(490-1352, ext. 206 or natwe@nativityparish.com). 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK  
will take place this Sunday, September 30th following 
the 8:30 AM Mass (9:30—10:00 AM). This 
sacrament will be offered every fifth Sunday of the 
Month, following the 8:30 AM Mass (9:30—10:00 
AM) unless otherwise indicated. The next Anointing 
date will be December 30th. The Anointing of the Sick 
is a sacrament offered to anyone in need of Christ’s healing touch 
such as those who are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual 
healing. Think of friends and loved ones who may want to 
receive this sacrament and invite them to this Mass.  

PLEASE WELCOME OUR NEW MEMBERS! 
Jackie Besaw,  
Mary Beth Fisher,  
Maggie Demerse,  
Nicholas and Jolene Bowers, and Owen and Logan, 
Natalie Hartl, Dominique, Alexis, Victoria and Kaden,  
John and Lanae Haines and Tiffany and Tyler, 
Dorothy Harrsch, 
Cathy Lynn Coonan,  
Kim Reese, and Nolan, 
James Patz, 
Tory Petrasek and Xavier and Quinn, 
Jennifer Priebe and Alexander and Emma, 
Mitchell and Kathryn Decker and Austin, Veronica and 
    Gunner 
Keelyn and Emmitt Wallenfang 
Elyse Schmudlach and Lili Beth Bero 

DO YOU KNOW….? 
Of a parishioner who is currently homebound, in 
assisted living, hospice or a nursing home resident? If 
you have a relative or neighbor who is not able to 
attend Mass due to these situations, please notify 
Laurie Johnson, Pastoral Associate at Nativity. Call 

490-1352 ext. 209 or email natlj@nativityparish.com. 

SEPTEMBER BAPTISMS AT NATIVITY 
Please Welcome These Children Into  
Our Parish Family: 
Mason Randall Barrette, son of Jeff & Tricia Barrette;  
Camden Lyle Binsfeld, son of Greg & Amber Binsfeld; 
Carson David Fisher, son of Bradley & Melissa Fisher;  
Ava Nicole Hansen, daughter of Curt & Nicole Hansen; 
Kenley Sue Mundigler, daughter of Joe & Jacqueline  
   Mundigler;  
Micah Ronald Peterson, son of Chad & Sarah Peterson;  
Pierce Thomas Wendricks, son of John Wendricks, Jr & Lori  
   LeTourneau;  
Adelia Symone Noth, daughter of Jeremy & Julie Noth. 



 

“Incarceration:  

“It’s Not What You Think” 
Presenter: 

Deacon Mike Schmidt, Orrie Kotecki & 

    Ken Bukowski 

Friday, October 12th, 2012 
9:00 AM-11:00 AM 

at 
Nativity of Our Lord Parish 

Bona Hall 

Our morning will begin with 9:00 AM Mass in Church, 
followed by a Continental Breakfast and Presentation in the Bona Hall. 

 
 
 

 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

 
 

Please RSVP to the Parish Office by October 10, 2012 
 

(We need an accurate count to order food) 
 
 

Nativity of Our Lord Parish,   or St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish 
2270 S. Oneida St., Green Bay, WI 54304  2771 Oakwood Dr., Green Bay, WI 54304 
or call the Parish Office at 499-5156.   or call the Parish Office at 499-1546 

2nd 
FRIDAYS 
FOR 
SENIORS 
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2nd Fridays For Seniors 
2012-2013 Program 

 

Sponsored By 
 

    Nativity of Our Lord Parish 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 October 12th Deacon Mike Schmidt, Orrie Kotecki & Ken Bukowski 
 At Nativity of Nativity Prison Ministry 
 Our Lord Parish Topic:  “Incarceration:  It’s Not What You Think” 
 
 November 9th Sheila De Luca 
 At St. Elizabeth Pastoral Associate, Resurrection Parish 
 Ann Seton Parish Topic:  “Women in the Bible” 
 
 December 14th “The Chantelles” 
 At St. Elizabeth Women’s Choral Group 
 Ann Seton Parish Topic:  “A Christmas Concert” 
 
 January 11th Dr. Tom Florck, MD 
 At Nativity of Orthopedic Surgeon 
 Our Lord Parish Topic:  “Joints in Motion” 
 
 February 8th Thom Cody 
 At St. Elizabeth Pathmakers—Business Advisor 
 Ann Seton Parish Topic:  “The Life of Discipleship” 
 
 March 8th  Peter Fergus, MD 
 At Nativity of Preventive Cardiologist 
 Our Lord Parish Topic:  “Healing Through Aging - 
     The Care and Feeding of Your Heart” 
 
 April 12th  Janis Robertson 
 St. Elizabeth  Clarity Care 
 Ann Seton Parish Topic:  “A Time to Laugh” 

  

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish 
and 
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10-Part DVD Series To Be Shown at Nativity 
Mondays, Oct. 8 to Dec. 10, 6:30 to 7:45 PM, Bona Hall 

Register by Friday, September 28 
 
For the first time, in breathtaking, high-definition cinematography, the beauty, goodness and truth of the Catholic Faith are illustrated 
in a rich, multimedia experience. Journey with acclaimed author, speaker and theologian Fr. Robert Barron to more than 50 locations 
throughout 15 countries. Be illuminated by the spiritual and artistic treasures of this global culture that claims more than one billion 
of the earth’s people.  
 
From the sacred lands of Israel to the beating heart of Uganda...from the glorious shrines of Italy, France, and Spain, to the streets of 
Mexico, Kolkata, and New York City, the fullness of CATHOLICISM is revealed. Journey deep into the Faith as you watch each 
episode. 
 
Carol and Walter Fountain, Adult Faith Formation leaders and parish members, will lead a brief discussion period each evening after 
the approximately 45-minute video is shown. There is no charge for the course and there are no required materials. However, if 
participants desire, they may purchase (individually or through Nativity) Fr. Barron’s book Catholicism: A Journey to the Heart of 
Faith. This is a 304 page hardcover book that covers and expands upon each of the themes covered in the videos.  
 
Pick up information/registration flyers at all church entrances, at the parish office, or visit nativityparish.com and click on the Faith 
Formation tab, then scroll down to “Catholicism” to download a flyer. Call the Faith Formation Office at 499-6012 for more 
information. 

 

The Green Bay Westside Parishes invite you to 

Come be “Empowered By Grace”“Empowered By Grace”  
An inspiring evening for parents, catechists, teachers, 

youth ministry leaders and parish members. 
 

Wednesday October 24, 2012Wednesday October 24, 2012  
Meal 5:00pm Program 5:45Meal 5:00pm Program 5:45--9:10pm9:10pm  

Quad Parish Faith Formation Center 
936 9th Street - Green Bay, WI - 54304 

Prayer - Meal - Interactive Workshops - Foundational Certification Opportunity 
Keynote Speaker: Julie Massey - Director of Campus Ministry at St. Norbert College 

Contact Jamie Whalen at (920) 499-6012 - natjw@nativityparish.com with questions 
7 
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CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERS!!! 
September 
19th Nativity Wmns Guild .. $25.00 23rd Knights of Columbus..$50.00 
20th Pat/Mark Vondrasek .. $25.00     24th Karen Krueger….…….....$25.00 
21st Tom Spiegel ............... $25.00 25th Amy Baumgart.……...$25.00 
22nd Michelle McVane ...... $25.00   

Please allow 2-3 weeks for processing payment. 

NATIVITY PARISH FAITH FORMATION 
PROGRAMS—2012-2013 
Please register as soon as possible 
Grades 3-5 begin Tuesday, October 9 
Grades 6-11 begin Wednesday, October 10 
If you have already registered your child(ren) for Religion 
Education classes, thank you and we look forward to seeing 
you! If not, forms are available in the narthex, as well as online 
at nativityparish.com - click on the Faith Formation tab. You 
can also register in person between 8 AM and 4 PM M-F at the 
parish office. The deadline was Friday, August 31; from now 
on we'll place children and youth into available groups in the 
order that registrations are received and as space allows. Please 
contact Charmaine Berchmans, Faith Formation Secretary (499-
6012 or natcb@nativityparish.com) with questions.  
 

PARISH SERVICE DAY HELP FOR SENIORS: 
Need a hand with fall chores? Leaf-raking to be done? 
Nativity’s Parish Service Day (Saturday, October 27) matches 
parish members willing to serve, with those who need just a little 
extra help around the home or yard. What are your needs as fall 
approaches? Volunteers are willing to rake, sweep, put summer 
items in storage, bring out winter items, do light cleaning, or 
wash a few windows. Please contact Jamie Whalen (499-6012) 
for more information or if you would like to request help.  
 

CAN YOU HELP? 
We’d like to match parish members—families, youth, and/or 
adults—with parish seniors who need the help described above. 
If you can help on Saturday, October 27 or on a different day in 
late Oct./early Nov., please contact Jamie Whalen (499-6012) 
for more information or to sign up. Thank you! 

WANT TO BE PART OF THE STEPHEN 
MINISTER TRAINING CLASS? 
Nativity Parish started training a new class of Stephen Ministers 
on Thursday, September 27th. This is a wonderful opportunity 
for you to grow in faith, develop stronger relational skills, and 
bring Christ’s love into the lives of hurting people. If you are 
interested in being part of this class, pick up a copy of the 
Stephen Minister Application from the church office. Fill it out 
and return it to the office to Laurie Johnson or Laurie Prellwitz. 
We will then schedule a time during the following week when 
you can meet with a couple of our Stephen Leaders to learn 
more about the training and so we can learn more about you. If 
you have any questions, call Laurie Prellwitz 494-8399. Act 
now, time is running out! 
 

DO YOU KNOW A COLLEGE STUDENT 
AWAY AT SCHOOL OR A SERVICE MAN OR 
WOMAN STATIONED AWAY FROM HOME? 
The Faith Formation and Family Life Commissions are 
planning the Parish Service Day (Oct. 27) One project will be 
assembling care packages from the parish to our college 
students away from home, and also to our parishioners in the 
service away from home. Will you help by providing us with 
names and addresses of college students and service people? 
Ideas for items in the care packages would also be helpful! 
Please call Laurie Johnson, 490-1352, ext. 209 or email 
natlj@nativityparish.com. 

 
 
 
 

ST. JOHN BOSCO YOUTH DAY 
October 6th, 2012 6:00 AM to 10:30 PM 
Holy Hill – Hubertus, WI 
Cost: $10.00 (Includes Transportation and Box Lunch) 
Please bring $ for dinner 
(Financial Assistance Available) 
Registration forms are available in the Parish Office. 
For more Information Contact: Craig Majewski, Coordinator of 
Youth Ministry, (490-1352 ext. 214).  

 
Now–November 4th 

24 hours per day / 7 days per week Prayer Vigil  
on public sidewalk in front of 

OB-Gyn Associates of Green Bay 
Medical Arts Building 

704 S. Webster St., Green Bay, WI 
10:00- Noon on all Fridays 

has been designated as the prayer vigil time 
outside the clinic for St. Agnes, St. Elizabeth Ann Seton & 

Nativity Parishes 
You are welcome to join other groups at any time! 

For more information or to volunteer, contact: 
Laurie Albers 338-3417 

For inclement weather you may pray inside St. Vincent’s Chapel. 

ATTENTION!!! 
Would you like to help us celebrate our history as a Parish? The 
Pastoral Council has decided to solicit members to form a 
committee to give shape and substance to our “Nativity Parish’s 
50 Years of Faith Sharing Celebration!” We’re planning to erect 
the Bell Tower with three bells, produce an all parish photo 
directory, have a Mass with the Bishop and the rest is up to those 
of you who would like to coordinate this great occasion which 
Fr. Jack insists must include a dinner. Please pray and think 
about bringing your ideas and talents and sign up by calling the 
Parish office at 499-5156. 
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BAPTISMS: 
Parents may schedule their child’s baptism after they have 
completed a two-part preparation program. Call the Parish 
Office at least 60 days before Baptism for interview and 
preparation session. 
 

2012 BAPTISM DATES: 
October 21, November 11 and December 9 
 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
(following 8:30 AM Mass—See Dates Listed Below) 
This Sacrament is offered to anyone in need of Christ’s 
healing touch. The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament for 
those who are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual 
healing. Think of friends and loved ones who may want to 
receive this sacrament and invite them to this Mass. 
 

2012 ANOINTING OF THE SICK DATES: 
September 30 and December 30. 
 

RCIA—Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
Do you want to know more about the Catholic faith? Are you or 
someone you know interested in becoming baptized or 
confirmed as a Catholic? For more information about this 
process call Wayne Efferson (490-1352, ext. 206) or 
natwe@nativityparish.com. 

 CRISIS CENTER PREGNANCY HOTLINE 
 436-8888 433-9955 
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NATIVITY WOMEN'S GUILD 
Grandma's Attic 
Please donate any clean, reusable items left from your rummage 
sale as well as no longer needed treasures you come upon as you 
clean your home. We can especially use toys, jewelry, and kitchen 
items. NO CLOTHING OR ELECTRONICS PLEASE! Mark 
your donations "Grandma's Attic" and bring to Bona Hall. 
Donations are welcome from all members of the parish. 
 

Fall Bazaar - November 17, 2012 
BOOKS! BOOKS! BOOKS! We are in need of books for our 
book sale at the Fall Bazaar. NO encyclopedias or Reader's 
Digest Condensed Books. Please bring to Bona Hall marked, 
"Women's Guild Books". Thank You!  
 

Hidden Treasures at the Guild Bazaar This Year! 
The Women’s Guild is going to launch a new booth at this year’s 
Bazaar called "Hidden Treasures" and we’d love to have your 
contribution. If you have any new, inexpensive items ($1-5 in 
value) to donate, it would be placed in a gift bag and placed 
among all our contributed items (all in gift bags). Our customers 
will then pay $1 and choose a gift bag on the table. Whatever’s 
inside is their hidden treasure! The items we’re looking for could 
be of a household nature, accessories, children’s items, decorative, 
etc. Anything goes, but it must be a new item. Please bring your 
items to the Narthex and place in the "Hidden Treasures" box. 
Thanks for your support of the Nativity Women's Guild! 
Questions, call Marge at 494-0244 or email Marge Bertolli at 
mabertolli@yahoo.com or call Marlene Kuskowski at 593-3958. 
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